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The IFLA Classification and Indexing Standing Committee met twice during the 2015 IFLA Conference in Cape Town, South Africa, on Saturday, August 15, and on Thursday, August 20. Maja Zumer was re-elected as chair of the committee; Sandy Roe was re-elected as secretary/treasurer; and Harriet Aagaard, formerly the newsletter editor, was elected to the new position of newsletter editor/information coordinator. Two members of the committee decided not to run for re-election: John Hostage and Janis Young; Gordon Dunsire has served the maximum two terms. New members include Sally H. McCallum, from the Library of Congress, and Aida Slavic, UDC Consortium, University of Zagreb.  
The Standing Committee discussed a possible name change, since it’s generally felt that “Classification and indexing” sounds rather old-fashioned. Some of the suggestions included: 

“Committee on Subject and Classification Access”
“Committee on Subject Cataloging and Access”
“Committee on Subject Access and Classification”
“Committee on Subject Access”

Several committee members pointed out that “subject cataloging” has subtle differences in meaning in different languages, which adds to the difficulty of coming up with a name that can be easily translated. No consensus could be reached at the meeting, and further discussions will be held via email prior to the 2016 IFLA Conference. 
IFLA Metadata Newsletter
The Classification and Indexing Section published its own section newsletter until the end of 2014. It is now issuing a newsletter jointly with two other IFLA sections, the Cataloguing and the Bibliography Sections, under the title: IFLA Metadata Newsletter.  The first two issues (June and December 2015) of the joint publication are available at http://www.ifla.org/files/assets/classification-and-indexing/newsletters/metadata-newsletter-201506.pdf 

and: http://www.ifla.org/files/assets/classification-and-indexing/newsletters/metadata-newsletter-20151224.pdf

Programs and Satellite Conference
The Classification and Indexing Section held its open program on Tuesday, August 18, from 4:00-6:00 P.M. The Program was entitled “Dynamic Subject Access: Evolution and Transformation.” The program had about 80 attendees— good for a late afternoon program.  It was moderated by Harriet Aagaard, and included the following four presentations:  Keynote: Managing Derived Entities, by Thomas B. Hickey (Chief Scientist at OCLC Research, United States); The Next Step—Makeover from Accessible Collections to Attractive Collections, by Malarvele Ilangovan (National Library Board, Singapore); Facilitating Access to Cultural Heritage Content in Czechia: National Authority Files and INTERMI Project, by Classification and Indexing member Marie Balikova (National Library of Czechia); Subject Metadata Development and Awareness for Digital Resources in University of Uyo Library, Nigeria, by Eno J. Ottong and three others, all from two Nigerian universities. All the presentations with the exception of the keynote speech are available online in the IFLA Library at: 
http://library.ifla.org/ 

The Section will be holding an open session during the 2016 IFLA Conference in Columbus, Ohio. John DeSantis is chairing the program committee for the open program. The title of the open session will be “Reclaiming Subject Access to Indigenous Knowledge.” We had hoped to do our open program jointly with IFLA’s Indigenous Special Interest Group, but that group was already committed. A call for papers went out in early December 2015 on several listservs, and is available on the IFLA web site at: http://2016.ifla.org/cfp-calls/classification-indexing-section
The deadline for 800 word proposals is February 12, 2016.
Immediately prior to the IFLA Conference, the Section will also be holding a 1 ½ day satellite conference at the State Library of Ohio. Sandy Roe is chairing the planning group. The title of the satellite conference is “Subject Access: unlimited opportunities.” The call for papers is available at: http://2016.ifla.org/cfp-calls/classification-and-indexing  
A detailed abstract (500-1500 words) is due by February 15.

Subsequent to the Cape Town Conference, the Classification and Indexing Section was in contact with Michael J. Miller, chair of IFLA’s Audiovisual and Multimedia Section (AVMS), and the two sections agreed to jointly hold a program on linked data at the Columbus Conference. 
Classification and Indexing Working Groups
The Classification and Indexing Standing Committee currently has two working groups. The Working Group on Subject Access in the New Environment is chaired by Maja Zumer, and is assisting with the planning of the Columbus satellite program. The IFLA Genre/Form Working Group is under the aegis of both the Classification and Indexing and the Cataloguing Section. It is co-chaired by Ricardo Santos, a member of the Cataloguing SC, and George Prager, a member of the Classification and Indexing SC. It met once during the conference. The working group has been focusing in fall and winter 2015 on completing its survey on genre/form practices, to be sent out to as many national libraries as possible. 




